Salford City Council - Record of Decision

We Councillors Bill Hinds and Peter Connor ,

Lead Members for Customer and Support Services and Housing respectively,

in exercise of the powers conferred on us by Paragraph F Section 6 (a) (v), of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby Approve

1 
That the proposed management fee from NPHL for 2005/06 of £20,735,890 is accepted with the following provisos.

2 
That NPHL report back on the implications of the instruction to increase Grounds Maintenance by £200,000 for Arboriculture works and make a contribution of £120,000 towards Wardens within the proposed fee.

3 
That the Delivery Plan provides sufficient evidence of performance improvement as to give the Council confidence of value for money from the proposed fee and continuation of a “positive direction of travel” towards achieving 2 star CPA status.
.

The Reasons are Without agreement on the level of fee neither the Council nor NPHL will know the financial amounts to be taken into consideration during budgetary control nor what agreed level of services are to be provided by NPHL to the Council..

Options considered and rejected were The only other option is to reject the fee, but this is not a viable option as there has to be a continuation of service. Also there is the ability to monitor and review the fee during the course of the year through the Delivery Plan and performance targets..

Assessment of Risk Failure to implement monitoring procedures will not allow the Council to know that it is receiving the level of service it expects through the fee.

Failure to agree the fee will result in the budget for the HRA not being able to be finalised, nor allow NPHL to know the resources that it will have available through the fee.

.

The source of funding is The proposed fee has been built into the budgeted figures for the HRA for 2005/06 and the maintenance budgets.

Legal Advice obtained Not required.

Financial Advice obtained Report prepared by Principal Group Accountant for Housing.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.


Report to New Prospect Budget and Procurement Committee 9th December 2004.
HRA budget and monitoring records.


Contact Officer: Nigel Dickens 


Tel No 0161 793 2585

	*
This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for/ Director of  and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member / Director for a decision.
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
This document records a key decision, but the matter was not included in the Council's Forward Plan and it has been dealt with under the emergency procedure.
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
This decision is urgent and is not subject to call-in, in accordance with paragraph 5 of the Decision Making Procedure Rules
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.
	


Key:

Tick boxes at the end of these lines, as appropriate.

Signed: Bill Hinds and P. Connor Dated:   7th February, 2005.

Lead Members

FOR COMMITTEE SERVICES USE ONLY

*
This decision was published on  7th February, 2005.
*
This decision will come in force on 15th February, 2005, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

Key:

#    Insert date five days after decision notice is to be published.

